
 

An Oxford Diocesan 

School Headteacher 

Mrs J Barnett BA (QTS)  

St Mary and All Saints Church of England Primary School 

Maxwell Road, Beaconsfield, Buckinghamshire HP9 1RG 
Telephone: (01494) 673762    FAX: (01494) 674757 

 
 

Email: office@stmaryallsaints.co.uk 

Website: www.stmaryallsaints.co.uk 
 
                      

   
 

           3rd May 2023 
Dear Parent, 

Parking at the Curzon Centre 
New Restrictions in Place 

 
We do realise that parking is difficult outside the school and we ask that parents park considerately both in the 
morning and after school to ensure the safety of our children and out of respect to our local residents. 
 
Parking at the Curzon Centre 
Following a meeting with the new management of the Curzon Centre, we have been made aware that some 
parents are still using the Curzon Centre car park. They have requested that we reiterate to all parents that 
parking for drop off/pick up for both school and Curlaround is prohibited. The car park is strictly for users 
of the Curzon Centre only and should not be used by parents at any time.  
 
In addition, there have been reports of parents being aggressive towards Curzon Centre staff when they have 
been approached and reminded not to park there. We respectfully request that parents are polite and 
considerate to our neighbours at all times. 
 
The management is potentially planning to install ANPR cameras to ensure only users of the Curzon Centre 
facilities are parking on its site. Customers using the Curzon Centre will be able to register their vehicle; any 
other vehicles will automatically receive a fine of up to £85.  
 
Other Parking Restrictions 
 

• Please do not park on the corner of Maxwell Road and Garvin Avenue as this makes it difficult for 
our children to see to cross the road safely.   
 

• Please do not park on the grass areas and across the drives of our local residents’ houses or in 
resident only areas. 
 

• Please do not park in front of the school gates at any time during the school day to drop children 
off. This poses several problems, ranging from a danger to children walking behind a car that may be 
reversing, to deliveries and visitors being unable to enter the school’s car park, which in turn blocks 
Maxwell Road. In addition, this access point must be kept clear in the event of an emergency. 
 

• Please do not park on or opposite the zigzags outside the school as this obstructs the view of the 
children trying to cross the road. 
 

As part of the school’s Travel Plan, we would encourage parents and children to walk to school whenever 
possible. On the occasions when you must use a car we suggest you park away from the school, Sainsbury's 
has kindly agreed to allow our parents to park from 8.30–9.15am and 3.00–3.45 pm on the top level of the 
Sainsbury's Car Park. 
 
We ask that you please support these important safety guidelines. The school and Governors are working with 
the County and local Police Community Support Officer to make the area around our school safer for your 
children. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Mrs J Barnett 
Headteacher 
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